
 M I N U T E S 

 

 

TOWN OF THE CITY OF CHAMPAIGN 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

DATE:                                July 10, 2012 

 

CALL TO ORDER:           The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

        Gerard at 7:00 p.m.                      

 

BOARD MEMBERS Marci Dodds Paul  Faraci 

PRESENT Deborah Feinen Karen Foster 

 William Kyles Michael La Due 

 Tom Bruno Chairman Gerard 

 

BOARD MEMBERS         None 

ABSENT:           

 

OTHERS PRESENT:         Pamela Borowski, Township Supervisor 

           Joe Hooker, Assistant Township Attorney 

                                      

APPROVAL OF REGULAR MEETING MINUTES:  Board Member Dodds, seconded 

by Board Member La Due, moved to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of June 

5, 2012.  A voice vote was taken on the motion to approve the minutes; all voted yes.  

Motion carried. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE:  None 

 

APPROVAL OF SUMMARY OF CHECKS WRITTEN – ALL FUNDS, MAY 2012:  

Board Member Dodds, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved to approve and place 

on file the summary of checks written.  May 2012 showed the total for the Town Fund 

was $12,178.09; General Assistance was $8,913.33; IMRF was $3,014.74; and the Social 

Security Fund was $1,825.22. Total expenditures for the month of May 2012 were 

$25,935.38. A voice vote was taken on the motion to approve expenditures; all voted yes. 

Motion carried. 

 

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  None. 

 

TOWN BOARD AND TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR’S COMMENT:   

Supervisor Borowski briefly noted, in response to previous comments made by citizens, 

that the annual budget is over $500,000 including the Assessor’s Office; general 

assistance has increased from $95.00 per month to $245.00 per month; and she briefly 

noted various services offered by the Township to individuals that qualify such as 

emergency assistance, medication payments, funeral expenses, and providing box fans to 

needy residents.  Supervisor Borowski also noted the budget has to cover upkeep, 



maintenance, and utilities on Township buildings.  All citizens are welcome to stop the 

Township Office to find out types of services provided or ask questions. 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Chairman Gerard noted the next meeting would be the Regular 

Meeting of August 7, 2012. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  Board Member Dodds, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved 

to adjourn.  A voice vote was taken on the motion to adjourn; all voted yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m. 

 

 

 

Marilyn L. Banks 

Town Clerk 


